 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
AUGUST 19, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, August 19, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth, and April Lyons. Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Ash-Clif Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl, David Henson family & representative, and Village Attorney Brian Hiatt were also in attendance. Clerk Donna Schmitz wasn’t present. 
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the August 4, 2025 meeting. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed. Trustee Ellen Mikeworth asked the Executive Minutes be discussed later before approving them. In the absence of Clerk Schmitz, Trustee April Lyons will be taking the minutes of this meeting.
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized a person speaking for the David Henson Family, who had rented the park, and a member of their party backed into the Veteran’s Memorial Monument knocking it over damaging both the monument and the stamped concrete. During the lengthy discussion that followed, he questioned why the monument couldn’t be resurfaced and put back up, why it wasn’t anchored with rods instead of using two-sided tape, and why the cost to repair was so much for so little damage. Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller explained the cost to repair the monument is $13,650. The top of the stone is scratched deeper than the outside layer and needs to be replaced. When it fell, a large edge of the base was chipped. Five or six of the stamped pavers were damaged and aren’t included in $13,650. Mike Chamness, from the monument company, said you can try to buff it, but you’ll never be able to get it like it was before. The speaker expressed his opinion that in the future, the village should take measures to protect the expensive monument from people who could rest their bikes on it and if the monument fell that easily, what would have happened if a child was behind it. The person who backed into the monument has contacted his insurance company. The board thanked the family for presenting their case before them.
President Heideman recognized Ryan Meister, a member of the Planning Commission, who was present to answer questions the board may have regarding activities of their commission. Ryan had no new activities to report, and the only question from the board was trustee Shelley Ponton asked what they could do to bring in new businesses to the village.

President Heideman recognized Ash-Cliff Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl, who reported on the following:
· There are bees behind the post office and Greg Barrett, a county probationer officer, will pick them up.
· Chief Lehmkuhl reported one of the bars is staying open after hours, which recently resulted in an accident involving a patron/bartender of the bar. A Copy of our ordinance was given to the bartender and Chief Lehmkuhl reported he talked to the owners, but has heard the bar still remains open after hours. How does the board want them to proceed? Do you want tickets issued to the bartender for ignoring our ordinance? President Heideman’s directive was to go into the bar and tell everyone to get out first, after that a fine will be imposed. Chief Lehmkuhl reported he’ll say something then issue a ticket. The fines start at $100 and can progress to $750.
· There are foxes hiding in culverts in town.

· Ellen reported to Chief Lehmkuhl (as a for your information only and to be a little cautious) that last night a stranger was reported coming out of a cornfield on the southeast side of town wearing jeans and t-shirt carrying a paper bag.    
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, who reported on the following:

· Derek reported there are a couple dead trees on village property and he’ll have Marquis Tree Service cut them down. Two are by Ed Tholen’s property and branches are falling by Jeff Hall’s property planted by the village. President Heideman advised Derek to have them cut down. A lot of trees in certain areas of Lake Street have branches hanging low, as well as some in the park that need trimming.
· Derek asked if the village wants to replace the string lights across Main Street for Christmas. Replacing them with LED string lights had been discussed previously, but not acted on. Derek has prices for a 54’string for $36.99.  Derek thinks our measurement is more like 80’ (a 96’string would be $56). He said he‘d go with 96’ and double back with the extra footage. Having Wi-Fi for different bulbs was discussed. Trustee Mike Cotter reported he and his wife have a business on Main Street and they’ll be adding Internet soon and would be happy to share Wi-Fi with the village.
· Derek reported Randy Demierre has a bid for the complete demolition of his house on Second Street, and is meeting with Lisa Hanson who may purchase the lot. 
· Derek reported Papineau’s had a rooster, not a hen. He was told he had to get rid of the rooster and Mr. Papineau reported he will try to get the rooster rehomed in the next week or two.

· Derrick will be working on the letters for properties that need improvements. He also discussed pools in town that fences.

The board expressed their appreciation to Derek for his hard work getting the park ready for the Homecoming festivities. Derek also found time to paint in front of the park.

Trustee Ellen Mikeworth inquired if the lines are going to be added back by Iroquois Paving and President Heideman stated he didn’t think so. Ellen reported she would reach out to Iroquois Paving and if they don’t, Derek reported he would do it.
President Heideman recognized Village Attorney Brian Hiatt who reported the Appropriation Ordinance will be ready for the next meeting. The letter sent to the post office was discussed and the board wanted to make sure that the letter clarified the board did not know about the snow removal. Mr. Hiatt states he’ll send a follow up letter to Julie Holohan. Letters going in personnel files was discussed. President Heideman reported he will follow Attorney Hiatt’s recommendation.
Trustee Shannon Meier asked Attorney Hiatt about the demolition of the property on Second Street. As discussed earlier, the owner had a bid for a full demolition, and was meeting with Lisa Hanson tomorrow to make a deal for her to purchase the empty lot. Shannon asked what happens if the property isn’t demolished, what is our time line – if we go past August, will we have to restart the process again? Yes, but we can have a special meeting tomorrow if an agreement hasn’t been made with Lisa to have the house demolished within the August deadline. 
President Heideman reported he is waiting for Concrete Construction Unlimited to contact him to look at the veteran’s monument. They still do concrete stamping.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons has no report. 

Trustee Ellen Mikeworth asked if they were meeting to go over the streets for tar and chipping or spray patching and was informed it’s too late in the year. There are a few potholes coming back and we’ll have to do cold patch on them. 
Trustee Shelley Ponton wanted to extend a huge thank you to Mike and Dylon for helping finish the gazebo for the Lion’s Club before the Homecoming. Shelly previously asked about how many hours a part time worker had worked and was told to ask President Heideman, and she wanted to know why she had to ask him. She checked with three other towns and none of them had a policy like that. She asked for clarification and was told if she asked at a board meeting, she had the right to know.
Trustee Angie Wycoff reported she is concerned about Gary blowing the grass into the highway causing a safety hazard for motorcyclists. 
Trustee Shannon Meier reported $333 was raised for the Splash Pad Raiser during the Homecoming, and wondered how to keep track of it. Discussion followed on how to show the money. Shannon Meier moved to add a line for Splash Pad and to deposit the $333 into the account, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed. Shannon reported a Piggush Engineering email was in the Village of Ashkum email. She has forwarded the village email to herself for monitoring.
Trustee Mike Cotter reported Joe LaCost requested a cheap power washer to keep the police car clean. After a short discussion, Mike moved to purchase a power washer (with a limit of $300), seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed. Ellen suggested Derek could look around and find a good deal and purchase one with the debit card.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts reported the books are at the auditor’s office.
Mike Cotter moved to present the July 2025 bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.  Mike Cotter reported expenditures of $30,806.73 in the General Fund; and expenditures of $16,307.28 in the Water Works Fund. Total expenditures in both funds were $47,114.01. Mike Cotter moved to pay all July 2025 bills in the usual manner, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.
President Heideman reported other villages are having to put chain link fences with barbed wire around their wells. 
As there was no further business to come before the board, Angie Wycoff moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 p.m., seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, September 2, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
